XXV. Of the Lord’s Supper
I believe the Lord’s Supper is the second of the two
ordinances of the local church, in which the members of the
church, by the sacred use of unleavened bread and the
unfermented blood of the grape (wine), commemorate together
the death of our Lord and Saviour, Jesus Christ. The Lord’s
Supper is not open to anyone who is not a member of that
particular local church, and is always to be preceded by a
solemn self-examination. As is demonstrated in Scripture,
failure to hold this ordinance properly severely affects the
church’s relationship with the Lord.
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Scriptures:
And as they were eating, Jesus took bread, and blessed it, and
brake it, and gave it to the disciples, and said, Take, eat;
this is my body. And he took the cup, and gave thanks, and
gave it to them, saying, Drink ye all of it; For this is my
blood of the new testament, which is shed for many for the
remission of sins. But I say unto you, I will not drink
henceforth of this fruit of the vine, until that day when I
drink it new with you in my Father’s kingdom. And when they
had sung an hymn, they went out into the mount of Olives.
(Matthew 26:26-30)
And they went, and found as he had said unto them: and they
made ready the passover. And when the hour was come, he sat
down, and the twelve apostles with him. And he said unto them,
With desire I have desired to eat this passover with you
before I suffer: For I say unto you, I will not any more eat
thereof, until it be fulfilled in the kingdom of God. And he
took the cup, and gave thanks, and said, Take this, and divide
it among yourselves: For I say unto you, I will not drink of

the fruit of the vine, until the kingdom of God shall come.
And he took bread, and gave thanks, and brake it, and gave
unto them, saying, This is my body which is given for you:
this do in remembrance of me. Likewise also the cup after
supper, saying, This cup is the new testament in my blood,
which is shed for you. (Luke 22:13-20)
And with many other words did he testify and exhort, saying,
Save yourselves from this untoward generation. Then they that
gladly received his word were baptized: and the same day there
were added unto them about three thousand souls. And they
continued stedfastly in the apostles’ doctrine and fellowship,
and in breaking of bread, and in prayers. (Acts 2:40-42)
For I have received of the Lord that which also I delivered
unto you, That the Lord Jesus the same night in which he was
betrayed took bread: And when he had given thanks, he brake
it, and said, Take, eat: this is my body, which is broken for
you: this do in remembrance of me. After the same manner also
he took the cup, when he had supped, saying, This cup is the
new testament in my blood: this do ye, as oft as ye drink it,
in remembrance of me. For as often as ye eat this bread, and
drink this cup, ye do shew the Lord’s death till he come.
Wherefore whosoever shall eat this bread, and drink this cup
of the Lord, unworthily, shall be guilty of the body and blood
of the Lord. But let a man examine himself, and so let him eat
of that bread, and drink of that cup. For he that eateth and
drinketh unworthily, eateth and drinketh damnation to himself,
not discerning the Lord’s body. For this cause many are weak
and sickly among you, and many sleep. For if we would judge
ourselves, we should not be judged. But when we are judged, we
are chastened of the Lord, that we should not be condemned
with the world. Wherefore, my brethren, when ye come together
to eat, tarry one for another. And if any man hunger, let him
eat at home; that ye come not together unto condemnation. And
the rest will I set in order when I come. (I Corinthians
11:23-34)

